Communications & Fundraising
Board Report

June 2017
Attachments

· Marketing Review Progress Report
Items Brought Forward from March
Matters arising from previous Board Meeting

· Coaldrake Award – see below for detailed update.
· Invite to Sept 2017 Board Meeting – ED’s office has invited Rev Victor Joseph

· Business Plan March 2017 – the current marketing business plan has been aligned with the Marketing Review that was adopted by the Board in September 2016. Please see attached document for current progress.
· Project Book income falling – see analysis below
· Marketing Manager to report to June 2017 Board meeting – happy to attend.
Recommendations

1. No recommendations 
March 2017 to May 2017 Overview
Following on from the news in the last Marketing Board report, a new Database Supervisor has been recruited and started at the end of April. Robert Peck joins the team to continue to cover maternity leave. He comes to us from Red Cross and has extensive database analytical prowess.
This time of the year is always one of the department’s most prolific. Project updates have been coming in thick and fast; Lent, Good Friday, Easter and Tax appeal are upon us; news updates from Australia and around the Communion are many during the Easter period; a couple of low media attention emergencies (Africa famine; Pacific cyclones; etc) have meant a heightened alert to see where they end up; various Synods have required speakers and promotional material and the Diocesan Reps conference in July is fast approaching.

The team has done exceptionally well to keep on top of all of this, plus more, and they have my absolute admiration for the quantity and quality of work they push out through the door.

Marketing Strategic Review

Having now had the new Database Supervisor in place for 3 weeks, we have had some excellent analysis done on our donor income. Initial reports are still very raw but over the coming weeks they will get more nuanced as programs are written to slice and dice the data even further. 

Data analysis is a major part of the Marketing Review as this helps us understand trends in giving. Please find attached an update as to the progress of each of the 25 recommendations from the review. This document is the Marketing Department’s Business Plan and will form the basis of the reporting tool to the Board.
Bequest Program

Much discussion about the Bequest Program has taken place and the following action plan has been workshopped with key staff personnel:

· An advertisement was placed on this year’s Wallplanners

· An appropriate staff member to become the ABM Bequest Corresponder. They will take incoming calls from people wanting more information about leaving ABM a bequest.

· Receipts will be updated in June to include information on ABM’s bequest program and asking people to contact ABM’s Bequest Corresponder.

· Appeal flyers are to include a tick box asking people if they wish to receive more information about the bequest program.
· A focus group made up of some of the Auxiliary will be approached to give feedback on how to roll out the Bequest Program
· The Diocesan Reps will be trained in July on promoting the Bequest Program.

· Bequest brochures will be included with the Prayer Diary mailing at the end of 2017.

· A survey in 2018 will help measure and gage the effectiveness of this process.

Coaldrake Award
Events in the metropolitan Dioceses have started to be identified and our Diocesan Reps have been informed. Presenters of the Award will be drawn from the Board and senior staff. The logistics and resources of holding an award at a diocesan event mean that other work will need to take a back seat. It has been calculated that for each event, a total of 4 days of staff time will be required. This includes coordination with the event venue and host; arranging for a presenter to be at the event; arranging for the recipients to get to the venue and any travel and accommodation requirements; obtaining permission from the Diocesan; promoting the event; arranging for media reports (written and visual) post-event; and someone in authority to approve all the arrangements.
As this process gets underway, it will inevitably lead to more questions than answers though, like what we are going to do if a recipient can not make the date that we have chosen; what will we do if the Bishop does not give us permission; how quickly can a nominee be approved if they have not been included in the first round of known recipients.

From a reputation perspective, it is always more prudent to do things slowly and get them right than rush things through and end up dealing with more complaints than was necessary. We will keep the Board abreast of developments as they happen.
Marketing Working Group
At the February meeting, the Executive Director asked the Group to have a look at what a membership based organisation should look like in the ABM context. It was decided that at an extended meeting in April Jan Crombie would facilitate a 3 hour workshop for the group to explore this idea.
At the April meeting, Jan provided the group with an “Open Space” to see where the conversation, as collectively agreed by the people present, would go. This opened up the conversation into a broader discussion about where ABM’s place in the market should be and how we make it sustainable for the future. The following points are the main discussion points from the workshop.

Main discussion points

· Following the workshop, the challenge now is how that discussion informs the Action Plan and other functions of the group.

· Next meeting to look at where the Action Plans/Strategies sit with the ‘new work’. Agenda could look like : one hour big picture – look at emerging issues, one by one; one hour Action Plans.

· Meanwhile Chris and his team to continue on with the operational actions/timelines.

· Taking on a new themed Campaign – the role of this group to do the big picture look at what does it mean for other places/functions of ABM?  and how is it held together?

· Agenda next time to look at Resourcing members to promote ABM….. some ideas began………..

· who needs to buy in?

· create common messaging

· equip and train speakers with the messaging

· develop resources to accompany the speakers – videos; live infographics

· what strategy for where first?  Diocese by diocese? Province?

· bringing people together as ‘resource network’.

Post meeting, it was decided that the May meeting would focus solely on the operational marketing issues (i.e. the Marketing Review progress) whilst the meeting in June would be devoted to the Big Picture ideas.
My thanks must go to the members of the Marketing Working Group for their guidance in the marketing ideas for ABM and to Jan Crombie for her challenging facilitation during the workshop.
Campaigns                                 

Income Analysis
Where donations have not come from so far this year

	2015/16
	2016/17
	Donor

	$95,000
	$0
	Southern Queensland Diocese

	$55,000
	$0
	Baker Foundation

	$30,000
	$0
	Mundango Abroad

	$18,000
	$0
	Willochra Diocese

	$18,000
	$0
	Brisbane Committee

	$9,000
	$0
	Adelaide Diocese

	$8,000
	$0
	Private Donor A

	$7,000
	$0
	Holy Trinity, Launceston

	$25,000
	$3,000
	St Jude’s, Randwick

	$9,000
	$3,000
	St Paul’s, Sale

	$7,000
	$1,000
	Private Donor B

	$7,000
	$1,000
	St Paul’s, Geelong

	$9,000
	$5,000
	St Luke’s, Toowoomba

	$14,000
	$11,000
	Adelaide Auxiliary

	$8,000
	$5,000
	St Paul’s, Bendigo

	$319,000
	$29,000
	Totals


Specified Funds

Specified funds of $178,000 was in the ABM budget for 2016/17. So far this year, since we told our fundraisers that 5% admin was going to be taken from their fundraising to support ABM’s costs, no money has been received so far for Philippines Education, compared with $148,320 in 2015/16.

Easter Timing
Easter was 3 weeks later this year than last, which meant that there was a later start to the Lent Campaign as well. With the week after Easter week containing Anzac Day as well this year, there has been a delay in getting remittances to ABM from parishes, most of whom rely on volunteer staff.
Figures

Income for the end of April 2016 was $1,598,147.34.

Income for the end of April 2017 is $1,289,374.47

The difference is $308,772.87. The two main reasons for this shortfall are the reduction in the Philippines Education Program ($145,000) and the Brisbane Diocese shortfall ($95,000). Even with the analysis above, with these two factors taken into consideration, we are $68,772.87 behind on last year. This can easily be explained as the Easter timing effect and will be made up before the end of the Financial Year. 
Presentation

Due to some security issues that ABM has become aware of with sending protected Excel documents to people, a presentation will take place during the June Board meeting of the 4 year analysis of the donor income and giving trends.
Report prepared by Christopher Brooks

Communications and Fundraising Manager

18th May 2017
